
MEMO 

 

 

To:   Mayor and City Council 

From:   Jim Wheeler, City Manager 

Date:   June 1, 2017 

Subject:  Veteran’s Tax Exemption 

 

 

 

There are 444 individuals who qualify for the $150 tax credit offered by the City at this time. The 

City has adopted RSA 72:28 on April 19, 2004 and chose a $150 credit which is above the 

standard credit of $50. It is allowable to choose an amount from $51 to $500.  Any veteran 

having served 90 days in an eligible conflict may apply for the exemption. 

 

There is a $700 standard credits for a Surviving Spouse and at this time there are no taxpayers 

who receive the credit.  If the Council so chooses, they may adopt RSA 72:29-a(II) – Optional 

Credit for Surviving Spouse which would allow the Council to choose an amount of credit from 

$701 up to $2,000 for a surviving spouse. 

 

There is also a $700 credit for Total Disability and at this time there are 24 taxpayers receiving 

the deduction.  If the Council so chooses, they may adopt RSA 72:35 I-a – Optional Credit for 

Service Connected Total Disability which would allow the Council to choose an amount of credit 

from $701 up to $2,000 for a totally disabled veteran. 

 

There is the All Veterans Tax Credit under RSA 72:28 b that makes any veteran having served at 

least 90 days eligible for the tax credit.  The City has not adopted this provision and we don’t 

know how many veterans would be eligible in the city.   

 

Also attached is a list of municipalities and what they provide for their veterans. 

 

http://www.gencourt.state.nh.us/rsa/html/V/72/72-28.htm
http://www.gencourt.state.nh.us/rsa/html/V/72/72-29-a.htm
http://www.gencourt.state.nh.us/rsa/html/V/72/72-35.htm
http://www.gencourt.state.nh.us/rsa/html/V/72/72-28-b.htm













